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Withhold not 

Prov 3:27 Withhold not good from them to whom it is due, when it is in the power of thine hand to do it. 

 
A very short verse with great benefit to our soul winning activities. The goodness of God leads men to repentance. So we should not 
withhold good “from them to whom is due.” To whom is it due? To all men we are debtors, Romans 1:14, 15. Remember this verse when it 
is in the power of your hand to pass out a tract or give a verbal witness to someone. There should be very few times it is not in the power 
of your hand to do so. 

Our beloved colleague, Howard Smith, Sr., graduated to heaven on October 9th. I was privileged to hear him preach his final message at 
Columbia Correctional Institution, in Florida, on September 9th. What a great man of God he was, sacrificing much for the Lord’s work for 
many long years with his dear wife, Vicky. Please do remember the family as you pray. 

Healthwise, we had an IV port installed on October 21st, and our first chemo treatment was administered the next day. The side effects 
have been relatively minor so far; it seems like my get-up-and-go has somewhat subsided, and my appetite has taken a nose-dive, but we 
press on as God gives grace. I intend to preach as many prison revivals as I can in the months ahead. We are scheduled for 11 more chemo 
treatments, each one two weeks apart. Please do continue to pray for us. We certainly need the prayers of God’s people. 

Linda and I were blessed to be in a three night revival meeting at Emanuel Women’s Prison, in Swainsboro, GA this month. This was the 
first revival meeting the ladies had been offered in 18 months, and there was great excitement among the inmates with 66 ladies making 
profession of faith. Please understand that though we do diligently try to make sure all decisions for salvation are legitimate, we 
understand that some of these ladies could have already been saved. Only God knows, and we take the inmates at their word. So how 
many were actually saved? Good question. Pray for those who made profession of faith, please. 

I also filled in for my colleague, Chuck C. at Childersburg Work Facility, in Alpine, AL on the 25th of this month. We had an “at-the-fence” 
meeting with 12 men attending. The weather was great that day, and the men seemed to get help from the Word of God. No one made 
profession of faith that I know of, but it was an enjoyable time spent with the sainted inmates! 

The following day, I left for Chipley, Florida, for a three day revival meeting at Gulf Correctional Institution, in Wewahitchka, Florida. I 
preached twice at the meeting, and no one hit me with a tomato! All of the dozen or so inmates who came claimed to be saved, but several 
came to the altar during the invitations, and many were challenged to become soul winners in their dorms. One man committed to sign up 
12 men to come to our next revival there in February, 2022! If he does, he will received a Rock of Ages study Bible for his effort. Thank you 
Berean Baptist Church, in Chipley, for allowing us to stay at you missions apartment. 

Thank you for praying for us, and for your faithful financial support. You are greatly needed as we labor together with our great God in His 
Vineyard. 

We remain in Christ's Intensive Care,  Received $125.00 for October. Thank you. 
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